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Tin Lizzies of  

Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM  

87190-0473 

www.tinlizziesofabq.com 

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official chapter 

of the Model T Ford Club of America.   Individual 

membership is strongly encouraged.   Dues are $40 

per year and includes the Vintage Ford Magazine.  

Send your membership to: 

MTFCA  

PO Box 996 
Richmond, IN  47375-0996 

765 855 5248  or email susan@mtfca.com 

THE ENCHANTMENT FLYER 

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE 

TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE 

See page 3 for our cover page story by Linda Riel.  Photo by Joe Fellin. 
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Tin Lizzie Library 

We have many books and other media 

ready to check out from our library.  

 

Our Club Librarian has compiled a list of 

everything we have which can be ac-

cessed from our website 

 www.tinlizziesofabq.com 

or 

call Mark Dominguez at 505 899 5628 

Hospitality Corner October 2016 

October = Thinking of You cards to Ralph & Ruth Johnson, 

Jeff Miller, Barbara Johnson, Orlando & Melody Ortega,  Ken 

Rowland, Peggy Morris,  Mollie Cunningham and Sympathy 

card to Barbara Souther 

November = Get Well to Rose Ross 

December = Thinking of You Carol Burnet 

Please let me know if/when you hear of something 

2017 COMMITTEE CHAIRS       

Car Council Dave Merewether 505 881 0104 dmerewether@aol.com 

Email Donna Hansen 505 508 4589 donnahansen-home@comcast.net 

Historian Marilyn Duncan 505 345 1343 pandmdu@swcp.com 

Hospitality Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Librarian Mark Dominguez 505 899 5628 mtford@q.com 

Meeting Refreshments Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Newsletter Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Parliamentarian Irene Navarre 505 883 3175 hinavarre!aol.com 

Program Coordinator Board of Directors     

Quartermaster Larry Azevedo 505 897 6600 dribblebit@comcast.net 

Telephone Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

TnVittles Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Web Master Mark Wing       & 
Bill Hansen 

505 271 8912 
505 508 8240 

msjbwing@msn.com                             
donnabillhansen@gmail.com 

 

2017 OFFICERS       

President Vaughn Rockafellow 505 410 7492 vrockafellow@aol.com 

Vice President Kirk Petersen 505 670 8978 susanandkirk@msn.com 

Treasurer Marilyn Duncan 505 345 1343 pandmdu@swcp.com 

Secretary Jessica Lance 505 459 6553 jessicalance@hotmail.com 

        

2017 DIRECTORS       

Director Vern Willan 505 238 2028 willan10@msn.com 

Director Dave Ferro 850 508 7778 dferro541@aol.com 

Director Brian Dean 505 573 7024 malpais25@msn.com 

  If you would like to have a Tin Lizzies name badge, please let me know how you want your name to                        

appear and if you would like a pin back or a magnet back. 

mailto:pandmdu@swcp.com
mailto:pandmdu@swcp.com
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PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE 

Happy New Year to all the members of the Tin Lizzies!   
Hope you’re all looking forward to an active year because 
that’s what we’re in for in 2017.  My special thanks to Mark 
and all the members of the 2016 board for a wonderful year 
of Model T fun. 
 
As President, my main objective this year will be the same as 
it was way back in 1999 – “Let’s get the business done and 
have some fun!”  What business?  Well, now it’s time to      
renew our dues and to quote WC Fields, “It’s time to take the 
bull by the tail and face the situation.”  Let’s all make an     
effort to get our dues paid ASAP so we can maintain our     
charter with the national club and continue to be covered by 
their liability insurance. 
 
What fun?  Well, two tours have been mentioned so far.  One 
up north and one down south.  Shows at Rich Ford, work 
parties at the Azevedo’s, monthly breakfast and local daily 
tours (ice cream!) will help to round out the schedule, but 
please remember that this is your club.  You’ll get out what 
you put in so…...!! 
 
I’ll close with a single word of advice—PARTICIPATE!  You 
don’t need a car to attend any event we hold; rides are       
always available or, be careful, someone might just loan you 
a car.  So, host a breakfast, lead a tour or just take a drive—
have fun with your Lizzies and we’ll all have a year to         
remember! 
 
Vaughn 

UP COMING EVENTS 

 

For a listing of all breakfast locations and 

additional info, see listing of page 5 

 

Sunday — March 6, 2017  10: 00 am 

Rich Ford Albuquerque 

 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS:  Not only for our new members, but for everyone.  PLEASE let Marilyn Duncan 

know if you have a change in information.  She will update the membership roster accordingly and have a    

hardcopy available. 

Bernice Young recently visited Governor David Yepa at Jemez Pueblo.  During this visit, she presented Governor 

Yepa with a framed flat copy of the September/October Volume 51, Number 5 issue of The Vintage Ford. 

The cover picture (by Joe Fellin which happens to be his 17th Vintage Ford Cover Picture) was taken during the 

National MTFCA Tour hosted by the Tin Lizzies at the Red Rock area of the Pueblo.  

Pictured are Jaime Loretto (Pueblo Administrative Assistant), Bernice and Governor Yepa.  Jaime and Bernice 

who was co-chairman of the tour were instrumental in arranging the tour’s visit to the Pueblo.   

Lunch consisting of Indian Fry Bread was provided and entertainment was presented by the local school kids 

with dancing and music.   

Bernice was also invited to join Jemez Pueblo for their Feast Day on November 12 in honor of their Patron Saint 
San Diego.  A much-honored invitation. 

From your newsletter editor: 

Hi everyone!   

     Well this is a first for me as far as   
putting together a newsletter but I am 
looking forward to it since it is          
something that I have not done before.   

     Since this is the Tin Lizzies newsletter, 
I am counting on all of you to let me 
know what you think and what you 
would like to see.   

     If you would like to contribute to our 
newsletter, please have your                  
information at each of the months    
meeting or email the information to me. 

     Thank you all and may we all have a 
safe and prosperous new year. 

Linda 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY !         

IMP0RTANT NOTICE:  Membership renewal is well underway so if you have not renewed, please 

fill out an application form  found on page 8 (even if  no changes) or download an application from our 

website tinlizziesofabq.com and give the application and dues to Marilyn.  Why fill out an application?  

It is all for recording purposes.  We would like to have your birthdates and anniversary dates to          
celebrate with you (we do not need the year).  More importantly, how do we contact you — email, cell 

phone # , land line #?  A listing of your cars would be great.  If you are over 80, you are eligible for    

honorary life membership.  Dues are $12 for single or $15 for family,  You can always buy a lifetime 

membership for $150 .                                                                  

FOR SALE:  1925 TT $6,500 OBO.  Car Hauler Trailer 7,000 lb.  GVW with ramps, new tires, steel   

loading deck, brakes and clear NM Title.  Please contact Bob Ross @ 293 1676 

DID YOU KNOW:  Larry was a participant in the Veteran’s Day Parade in Richmond  where he gave 3 

grade school kids a ride in a newly acquire T  of the MTFCA Museum after providing  them a guided tour 

of the facility.  Garry Houser (local model t club) drove the ambulance (has for many years along with 

his passenger a 90 something year old veteran) that Roy & Bernice donated to the MTFCA Museum.   

Don Mitchell 12.1 

Anabel Konwiser 12.2 

Susan Lewark 12.10 

Ed Merewether 12.11 

Sharron Geilenfeldt 12.13 

Kirby Oehmke 12.14 

Richard Olona 12.23 

Carol Burnett 12.25 

Dana Marchand 12.25 

Mistee Thomson 12.26 

Doug Turner 12.28 

David Ferro 12.31 

Susan Peterson 1.9 

Betty Housholder 1.15 

Nancy Musgrave 1.11 

Ann Merewether 1.17 

Donna Hansen 1.19 

Paul Duncan 1.26 

Doyle Gaines 1.27 

Fran Gurule 1.30 

Janice Gauna 1.31 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!         

Doyle & Gayle Gaines 12.17 

Paul & Barbara Carpenter  12.28 

Frank & Susan Lewark 12.29 

Tony & Dana Marchand 12.30 

Tom & Cathy Miles 1.5 

Bob & Robbi Ross 1.7 

Dan & Holly Rochford 1.22 

Jahn & Barbara Wright 1.27 
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   Page 5 

If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or 

email lmrlulubell@juno.com.  Those signed up, please contact Linda ASAP when you’ve chosen the location!   

T n Vittles 2016 

Date Hosted By Place 

1/14 Bob & Robbi Ross Rt 66 Diner  @ 1405 Central Ave NE 

2/11 Rose Ross Weck’s @ 6621 4th NW (north of Osuna) 

3/11   

4/8 Tom & Cathy Miles tba 

5/13   

6/10 Betty Housholder The Vineyard (our meeting place) 

7/8 Mark & Susan Wing tba 

8/12 Vern & Pat Willan tba 

9/9   

10/14 Bill & Donna Hansen tba 

11/11   

December  No Breakfast No Breakfast 

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE  

BREAKFAST STARTS @ 8:00 A.M. UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED 

Meeting Refreshments 2017 

Date Provided By Provided By   

1/26 President Vaughn Vice President Kirk  

2/23    

3/23 Betty Housholder   

4/27 Tom & Cathy Miles   

5/25 Marilyn Duncan Robbi Ross  

6/22 Mark & Susan Wing   

7/27    

8/24 ice cream social ice cream social  

9/28    

10/26    

11/16 Guys With Pies  Guys With Pies  
1 week early due to 
Thanksgiving on 23rd 

December  No Meeting No Meeting   

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE   

Coming together is a beginning; Keeping together is progress; Working together is success.  Henry Ford 
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Corrales Light Parade December 3, 2016 

Larry and Lorna hosted the annual light parade where about 11 T’s were dressed in their finest.  Even 

though the evening was a bit on the cold side, it did not keep our 30 or so members and some guests 

from enjoying the short but enjoyable parade and then head back to the “barn” for some appetizers.   

Check out our website for additional pictures and festivities write up. 

 

Holiday Party at the Cooperage December 11, 2016 

This year’s Tin Lizzie holiday event was planned by Sharon Dominguez.  Club members were asked to 

bring a toy for the “Toys for Tots” annual charity drive sponsored by the Marine’s.   Outgoing President 

Mark thanked the existing club officers, board of directors, and volunteers for their assistance during 

the past year.   Larry swore in the new officers for 2017.   

Check out our website for additional pictures and festivities write up. 
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Bob is almost crowded out with toys on Sunday….then on Wednesday Dave takes over  

 

Toys for Tots Charity Drive December 14, 2016 

Several Tin Lizzies showed up at the Ross’s about 10 in the morning and loaded up Dave’s Depot Hack 

with toys prior to parading out to the drop off location at Wyoming/Montgomery (former hobby     

lobby) for the Toys for Tots  charity drive.    Word has it that Larry gave one of the local radio station 

personnel a ride in his T truck who then ended up driving it himself.  (future tin lizzie????) 
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Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 
PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

Website: www.tinlizziesofabq.com 
E-mail: abqtlizzie@q.com 

 

Membership Application 
 

Date:     
 

Name:   Spouse/Other:     

 

Current members - check box if no changes to information (below). 

 

Birthday: Spouse Birthday: Anniversary:     

 

Mailing Address:     

City: State:  Zip:  

Telephone:  Home:  Work:  Cell:     

E-Mail:  Newsletter Format:   E-mail         Hardcopy sent by mail 

Do you own a Model T? Year & Model(s):     

Yes No Year & Model(s):      

Year & Model(s):      

Year & Model(s):      
 

What office or committee would you be willing to serve on?      

Do you have special skills or expertise that the Club might draw upon? 

Yes No 

Skills:    
 

Are you currently a member of the Model T Ford Club of America?    

Yes Membership No. No 

 

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque encourages MTFCA Membership! 
 

For membership in the Model T Ford Club of America (MTFCA), which 
includes the Vintage Ford magazine, fill out this section, detach, and 
send a $40.00 check payable to the Model T Ford Club of America. 

Model T Ford Club of America 
119 West Main St., PO Box 126 

Centerville, IN  47330-0126 
 

Name:  Telephone:       

Address:     

City: State:  Zip:      

TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE MEMBERSHIP 

Single ($12 per year) Family ($15 per year), both member and spouse  vote 

Ask one of the club officers if you are interested in life membership 
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8601 LOMAS BLVD. NE, ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87112 
SALES: 1-800-950-6529  |  SERVICE: 1-800-917-6016 

 

 

RICH FORD HAS GRACIALLY  SPONSORED ALBUQUERQUE TIN LIZZIES  FOR MANY YEARS.    

PLEASE PATRONIZE THEM IF YOU ARE LOOKING FOR SERVICE OR TO BUY A NEW CAR. 

 

 

        

19 PLAZA LOOP, EDGEWOOD, NM 87015 
SALES: 1-800-673-9935  |  SERVICE: 1-800-673-9935 

 

 

Twas the month after Christmas and all through the house, nothing would fit me, not even a blouse.   The cookies I’d 
nibbled, the eggnog I’d taste, at Holiday parties had all gone to my waist. 

When I got on the scales, there arose such a number!  When I walked to the store (less a walk than a lumber), I’d    
remember the marvelous meals I’d prepared—the gravies, the sauces and beef nicely rared.  The wine and the rum 
balls, the bread and the cheese and the way I’d never said ”No, thank you, please”. 

As I dressed myself in an old shirt and prepared once again to get after the dirt I said to myself as I only can, “you 
can’t spend the winter disguised as a man”.  So away with the last of the sour cream dip, get rid of the cookies, every 
cracker and chip.  Every last bit of food that I like must be banished, till all of the added ounces have vanished. 

I won’t have a cookie — not even a lick, I’ll only be chewing on an old celery stick, I won’t have gravy and hot         
biscuits, or corn bread or pie, I’ll munch on a carrot and quietly cry, 

“I’m, hungry, I’m lonesome, and life is a bore”—But isn’t that what the month of January is for?  I’m unable to giggle, 
no longer a riot, but, Happy New Year to All and to All a Good Diet. 
 

http://www.rich-ford.com/hours-directions
http://www.richfordedgewood.com/hours-directions
http://www.richfordedgewood.com/
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 TIN LIZZIES CLUB MEETING MINUTES 
November 17, 2016 

 
Mark Dominguez, President, called the November meeting of the Tin Lizzies to order at 7:02. The          

attendees then stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance. Members were welcomed, new member Bob 

McDonnell was introduced. No guests were in attendance. 

The minutes of the last meeting were approved as posted in the October newsletter.  
President Mark Dominguez called for Moment of Silence for long time member Don Souther who passed 
away October 30, 2016. 
Vice President Vaughn Rockafellow showed four raffle items for this evening's drawing.  
Treasurer Marilyn Duncan reported income from the membership dues and the October Raffle. 
Treasurer Duncan also reported we have 4 new paid life members. 50% of club members have already 
paid their 2017 dues. 
Secretary Jessica Lance, sat in for Secretary Ann Merewether. 
Committee reports were as follows: 
NM Car Council Report, Dave Merewether was not in attendance.  
Historian- Historian Marilyn Duncan had no new news to report.  
T 'n Vittles breakfast- Linda Riel reported that on November 12th breakfast was hosted by the 
lovely Rose Ross at Weck’s on 4th. There were 5 cars present and about 25 members in attendance. Ms. 
Ross took the hosting to a new level with adding table de cor and the personal gifts were amazing! 
Newsletter- Linda Riel reports that her first issue will be in January 2017. 
Hospitality- Linda Riel reports that cards were sent to the family of Don Souther Sympathy card to    
Barbara Souther & family, email hello to Kim Housholder and thinking of you cards to Ralph & Ruth  
Johnson, Barbara Johnson, Jeff Miller, Orlando & Melody Ortega, Ken Rowland, Peggy Morris, Mollie   
Cunningham. 
Telephone- Linda Riel reminded members to let her know if they wish to be notified of meetings 
by phone and if they no longer wish to be notified by phone.  
Email- Donna Hansen reports sending emails to club members is going well.  
Website- Mark Wing reported that Bill Hansen is now his apprentice. Mark has added to the website the 
following: the Fire prevention Tips, Breakfast at Weck’s and two work parties to our website. There were 
171 unique visitors to the web site in the last 30 days.  
Quartermaster: Larry Azevedo reports list of inventory has been emailed to members.  
All other committees reported no changes. Larry Azevedo reported a lot of projects have been completed 
at the last two work parties. Next work party will be held at the Azevedo residence on December 17th. 
Recognitions:  Larry Azevedo reported that the MTFCA board expressed their appreciation to our 
club for a well-organized national tour. 
 
Unfinished Business: 
2017 Election results 
President- Vaughn Rockafellow 
Vice President- Kirk Peterson 
Secretary- Jessica Lance 
Treasurer- Marilyn Duncan 
 
3 new Board Members  
Vern Willan 
Dave Ferro 
Brian Dean 
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Christmas Luncheon will be held at the Cooperage Restaurant, located at Lomas and Louisiana, 
on Sunday, December 11 at 1:00 pm. Please take note of the new time. 
$10.00 for each attendee. Payable to Mrs. Sharon Dominguez no later than Saturday, December 3rd. 
Members are invited to bring an unwrapped toy to the event that will be given to the Toys for Tots 
organization for distribution at Christmas.  
Dress code is vintage (optional, but preferred). If the weather permits drive your T. 
 
The Corrales light parade will be held December 3, 2016. Parade participants can arrive at the 

Azevedo residence about 4:00 pm and proceed to the parade route at 5:30. Attendees should bring a 

light snack for the hors d'oeuvres party following the parade. The Azevedo’s will be providing tasty 

refreshments of: water! root beer! and coffee. 

New Business:  The Enchanted Loop Tour put together by the Azevedo/Peterson Tour Planning 
Inc. 

Dates: Thursday, October 12, 2017 to Sunday, October 15, 2017. (This is an off season time and 
we will receive off season rates) 
Location: Red River, NM 
Tour Hotel: The Riverside in Red River.  These units have a common kitchen area and are great 
for groups.  We need to make room reservations starting on January 15th. 
Rates:   
2 person unit $89 per night 
4 person unit (2 beds) $86 
5 person unit $128 
6 person unit $138 
Lodge rooms (for 4) $63-$89 
  
Raffle: Winners Bruce Daniel, Paul Duncan, Robbi Ross 
November Refreshments- Members enjoyed pies and drinks for meeting refreshments, provided by 
annual November Guys with Pies! 
January Refreshments will be provided by the President Vaughn Rockafellow and Vice        
President Kirk Peterson. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:23 p.m..  
 
Respectfully submitted Jessica Lance, 2017 Secretary  
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The Enchantment Flyer 

 

ATTENTION: 

The Tin Lizzies 
meet at  

The Vineyard 
 6118 Edith Blvd NE 

7:00 PM on the 
 4th Thursday on each 

month  . 
 

COME JOIN  
 

THE FUN ! 

The Enchantment Flyer is  Published monthly 

for the Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque for their 

viewing. 

If you have something you would like to    

submit, please contact  Linda at 505 459 5897 

or email lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Thanks for reading ! 

 Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

 


